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	1.
	Minutes
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	Approved
	Minutes of the meeting held on 23 February 2005. 
	27/05

	
	
	
	

	2
	Matter Arising
	

	
	
	

	
	
	(a) National Teaching Fellowship Award
	

	
	Reported
	Dr Maria Fasli, Department of Computer Science, has been awarded a National Teaching Fellowship in the category of Rising Star.  This is the first award for Essex under this scheme.  
The future status of this HEFCE scheme is currently under review by the Higher Education Academy and any decision will be reported at the next meeting of the Committee.


	28/05
29/05

	
	
	(b) Working Group on Academic Support and Guidance
	

	
	Reported
	A Working Group has been established to consider all elements of academic support and guidance.  The Group has met four times to date and will report to ASC in the spring term 2006.  The report will be circulated to members of the Learning and Teaching Committee for information.

	30/05

	
	
	(c) Personal Development Planning
	

	
	Reported 
	The University has not yet implemented a central approach to support personal development planning.  A number of departments will be using paper-based PDPs during this academic year and plans to develop an e-portfolio/PDP are under development in consultation between the Learning and Teaching Unit and Information Systems Services.

	31/05

	3
	Membership and Terms of Reference 
	

	
	Received

Noted

Agreed


	Paper LTC/05/03
The Academic decision making structures of the University are currently under review.  This will impact significantly on the Learning and Teaching Committee and its future role.  Responses to the revised ADMS are currently being invited, however as the Learning and Teaching Committee had not yet contributed to this consultation process, the Chair invited members of the Committee to comment on the current structure and to propose any change of approach.
Initial discussions focused on whether the Learning and Teaching Committee should be changed from a primarily advisory body to one with the authority to recommend and implement policy.  Several members of the Committee were strongly opposed to this suggestion.
The overlap between quality assurance, quality enhancement and learning and teaching was identified and it was suggested that these areas could therefore be conflated.   However queries were raised about the impact this would have on learning and teaching development and innovation and on the position of Learning and Teaching in the University structures.
Following a wide-ranging discussion the proposals outlined below were suggested:

(a). The Learning and Teaching Committee is subsumed within the Quality Assurance Committee.

(b). The Learning and Teaching Committee becomes a sub-committee of the Quality Assurance Committee

(c). The Learning and Teaching Committee remains a separate entity which interfaces directly with the Undergraduate and Graduate Schools.  

Action

None of the options gained unanimous support and it was agreed by the committee that Jo Jones and the Chair should meet to try to agree a compromise recommendation which will be approved by Chair’s action and forwarded to the ADMS for inclusion in the revised report.

Administrators Note

The options discussed during the meeting were considered by the Chair and the Head of Learning and Teaching Unit.  The following proposals were agreed and forwarded to the ADMS Working Group:

(a). The Learning and Teaching Committee would remain as an advisory group for policies relating to learning and teaching, and for strategies for their implementation.
(b). The Learning and Teaching Committee would retain a close working relationship with the Quality Assurance Committee but would not be a sub-committee.  It would receive reports from the QA Committee on implications for learning and teaching arising from the evaluation of the QA Framework and in turn would refer matters to the QA Committee for consideration.  
(c). The Learning and Teaching Committee would continue to report annually to the Senate. 

 A diagram outlining the agreed proposal is provided in Appendix 1.  
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	4
	Report on Professional Development in Learning and Teaching
	

	
	Received 

Noted

Received

Noted

	Paper LTC/05/04

There had been considerable progress in professional development opportunities in learning and teaching.  New provision was targeted at staff new to teaching, postgraduate students and postdoctoral research staff.

Memo from Professor Sanders on the future training of Graduate Teaching Assistants in the Department of Government.

The central training this year for Graduate Teaching Assistants had been criticised by five participants from the Department of Government who felt strongly that the compulsory three day training programme was neither relevant nor appropriate.  

There had been a number of problems with the first training session for GTAs this year and this had been reflected in the feedback from the course participants.  The course had been revised to address these concerns and the feedback subsequently received was extremely positive.

Professor Sanders requested that the University consider a dual approach to GTA Training with departments able to choose between their own training programme and the centrally provided programme.   

Action

Professor Sanders will contact The Dean of the Graduate School to discuss this matter further.


	45/05
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	5
	SSS 2005/2006 Analysis and Planning
	

	
	Noted
	The SSS will no longer be delivered using the assessment software, Question Mark Perception.  Instead the survey will be delivered using a web-form linked to the MIS database, and to non-respondents using a paper-based optical mark reader form to ensure a higher participation rate than in previous years.
	52/05



	6
	University Learning and Teaching Day
	

	
	Reported
	Nearly 70 members of staff had attended the University’s Annual Learning and Teaching Day in July and the feedback had been extremely positive.

	53/05

	7
	TALIF Final Reports
	

	
	Received 
	Two TALIF final reports. 
	54/05

	
	
	
	

	8
	Any Other Business
	

	
	
	(a) TALIF 2005/06
	

	
	
	Institutional support for TALIF is currently suspended for 2005/06.  

	55/05 

	
	
	(b) HEFCE Teaching Quality Enhancement Fund 2006/07 – 2008/09
	

	
	
	The University will be invited to bid for funding to support learning and teaching activities early in 2006.  

	56/05

	
	
	(c) E-learning Allocation
	

	
	
	The University is in receipt of a one-off capital allocation for e-learning (£161,000).  The expenditure plan for this funding is currently being finalised.

	57/05

	
	
	(d) Membership of HEA
	

	
	
	The chair proposed, and the committee agreed, that BSC should be asked to agree that the university would pay the one-off registration fee (£50) for any member of staff who qualified for HEA registered practitioner status, whether through CHEP, PDF or by the individual entry route, as an indicator of university support for learning and teaching enhancement.
	58/05


Dr Jo Jones
Head of the Learning and Teaching Unit
November 2006
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